GLENSIDE COUNTRY PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

30th September 2014
MINUTES
Present :

Gill Stafford – Practice Manager




Dr Emilia Drughe

Peter Cox




Vicky Dennis 
Apologies :

Dr Ray




Karen Bates 


Paul Gallop
Mandy Plummer

Virtual Members :
The Shires School




Diana White




Chloe Rayson




James Close



Ray Dennis
	
	ACTION

	Minutes from Previous Meeting
These were thought to be a true record


	

	New Members
Vicky Dennis was welcomed to the group.  Her husband Ray, will be a virtual member.   Our other new member, Mandy Plummer, was unable to attend on this occasion.

	

	Electing a Chairperson & Deputy
Gill explained that the PPG “belong” to the patients and wanted to know if they were happy with the way it is currently run.  Peter Cox stated that he is quite happy for Dr Ray to “run” the meetings and for Karen to continue to do the minutes and send out agendas.
Any members that were not present at the meeting, if you would like to be chairperson or the deputy, please let Karen know.  

If we hear nothing, we will presume that you are all happy with the way the meetings are run.


	

	CQC – Care Quality Commission
The practice will be inspected by CQC sometime over the next few months.  The CQC team will want to talk to members of the PPG.  Gill or Karen will inform the PPG members when the date is and hopefully one or two of the members will be available to meet the inspectors.
I have attached a copy of the CQC standards that they will be inspecting us on, for your information.


	

	Friends & Family Test
In December, the practice will have to give out a questionnaire to patients to ask if they would recommend the practice to friends and family.  The results will then be returned to the practice, who has to submit the results to the area team on a monthly basis.

	

	Trainee GP
Dr Emilia Drughe was introduced to Vicky and Peter.  Dr Emilia will be with us until December.  We will then have another trainee from December to April, followed by a third trainee, who will start in April and remain with us for 16 months.

	

	Healthwatch
Nicola Tallent, senior engagement officer for south west Lincolnshire would like to meet the PPG to explain what Healthwatch Lincolnshire does.  It was agreed to ask her if she would like to attend the meeting in January 2015.


	

	Any Other Business
Gill pointed out the new TV screens and stated that the practice can put information about the practice on the screen as well as NHS health information.
Vicky ask if Dr Ray would be willing to talk to the “anything goes” meeting in February next year as the people who attended found it very useful to meet and talk to Dr Ray and would like to repeat this next year.  Gill said she would mention this to Dr Ray.

Peter suggested that we advertise the flu clinics in the Glenside News.  Karen to email Ian Miller with the information about the flu clinics.

Vicky stated that there was a meeting last week about the quarry development at Castle Bytham and there will be an open meeting, possibly in November.  Vicky will let us know the exact date, so that Dr Ray can attend the meeting.

Vicky asked if the church could display the books that they are selling to raise money to repair Castle Bytham church roof somewhere in the surgery.  Gill stated that perhaps between the entrance doors and under the shelf at Castle Bytham could be used.  Gill to meet up with Vicky to have a look at the bookcase to see if it would fit.
Vicky mentioned that there appears to be “loose” wire underneath the defibrillator cabinet and patients think the defibrillator isn’t working.  The defibrillator is working, the wire is to ensure that the defibrillator is kept at the correct temperature in the winter.  Gill to contact Peter Hinton to remind him about arranging for the electrician to come to complete the wiring.
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	Date and time of next Meeting

The date and time of the next meeting is Thursday January 29th 2015 at 1.00pm at the Castle Bytham surgery waiting room.   
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